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Rolleston Quarry 

Community Liaison Group Meeting 

Held at the Rolleston Quarry  - Wards Road 

Thursday 10 October 2013 

 

Present: Murray Francis (Road Metals), Jonny Francis (Road Metals), Wendy 

Gallagher (SDC), Andy Barbati (ECan), Simon Lock, Mark Alexander, Martin 

Craw 

Apologies: Karyn Mitchell  

 

Meeting commenced at 7:30 pm. 

Minutes from the previous meeting were confirmed as true and correct.  

Jonny gave the group an update on the quarry operations. Since the last meeting the 

bunds had been formed and grassed and excavation and sales had commenced. The 

office and weighbridge were still under construction and this work was expected to be 

finished in about a week.  

There was discussion about the bund being formed opposite the quarry on Martin’s 

property. This work was taking longer than expected due to the wet weather and site 

access. Martin understood and accepted this.  

Noise from loader movements before 7:30am on a few days late September was 

discussed. It was agreed this was most probably noise relating to bund creation on Craw 

property and is not typical of usual operations. Operation of loader on one Sunday was 

also raised. This was related to the construction of the office and not actual quarry 

operations.   

The crushing plant had been working at ground level and had now been shifted into the 

pit which is 4 metres below ground level. It was expected to be on site for another 2 

weeks and then a quieter screening plant would be brought to site. 

The noise management plan will be circulated to the members of the CLG by Jonny. The 

Quarry Management Plan and the Dust Management Plan would be circulated to the 

members of the CLG by Andy.  Andy would also double check on the availability of the 

final decision on the ECan website. 

The wind and dust monitors had been operational since July and the water monitoring 

bores would be installed soon. The CLG would be provided with a summary of the 

results and findings from all quarry monitoring equipment on site on a regular basis. 
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The landscaping of the bund at the entranceway was discussed with everyone agreeing 

that the bund opposite Hoskyns Rd on SH1 is the best option.  This would be organised 

with a landscaping company.   

The next meeting would be held on site at the Rolleston Quarry on Wards Rd on 

December 5th at 7:30 pm. 

Meeting declared closed at 8:32 pm. 
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